
 
 

JOINT YOUTH and EDUCATION COMMITTEE/BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

Wednesday, October 27, 2021 @ 3:30 P.M. 
 

This meeting of the Youth & Education Committee was conducted online via Zoom webinar and 

Telephonically. 
 

APPROVED 

Acting Committee Chair Steve Randall called the meeting to order at 3:32 P.M.  

Committee members in attendance were: Steve Randall, Joan Trent, Myrl Schreibman, Sandi Bell, Stephen 

Bell, and Henlie Sakamoto. Others in attendance were Brad Vanderhoof. Committee Members absent were  

Aida Abkarians, and Tariq El-Atrache. Guest in attendance was Sharon Brewer. 

A quorum was established. 

The minutes from September 22, 2021 were reviewed and approved as amended. 

Comments from the Co-chairs:  None 

Public Comment:  None  

Numbers refer to agenda items: 

6.  2021 Neighborhood Purpose Grants (NPG):  Steve Randall reviewed the status of school NPGs. 

The revised NPG for Pomelo Community Charter was discussed. Henlie Sakamoto said the previous 

playground equipment NPG was already paid for from extra funds from last year. She explained a new NPG to 

support the school garden. The new NPG was unanimously approved and will be sent the WHNC Board. 

7.  Steve Randall explained that the gathering with all of the LAUSD Education Senior Officials and our Public 

Officials was delayed, and the item was tabled to January.  

8.  Youth Representative for the West Hills Neighborhood Council and the Youth Club:  Steve Randall 

explained the WHNC Board voted to create a Youth Advisory Committee and chair. He also said there will be a 

vote at the next Board meeting to add a second member.  

Myrl Schreibman declined the nomination to work with the youth reps and advise them on their neighborhood 

council duties. The item was tabled to November. 

The next meeting of this committee is scheduled for November 17, 2021, at 3:30 PM. 

Acting Chair Steve Randall adjourned the meeting at 3:55 PM. 

 


